








Paul and Alexa Bryan
1080 Broadview Dr

Annapolis, MD  21409 

LETTER OF EXPLANATION 

We would like to apply for a variance in the side yard set back requirement for our attached 
carport.  The reasons why we think that a variance is necessary are:

1.  The property is very narrow.  It is only 60’ wide.  The house is approximately 28’ wide, 
which leaves only 16’ on each side.  We believe that a 4’ setback is needed.  The 
minimum carport width necessary to allow a car to park in it and open the doors under 
cover is 12’ wide.  This is what we would like to build.  We are proposing a long, narrow 
carport to cover our two cars, instead of a more traditional wider carport that allowed 
the cars to park side by side.

2. We believe that putting the carport at the end of the existing driveway is the best spot.  
The extreme sloping of the front and rear yards precludes us from positioning it 
anywhere else. 

3. We have spoken with our neighbor, Jose Ramos Roman, and he has written a letter 
stating that he does not have any issues with it being built there.  I will include the 
letter. 

4. We have also submitted a proposal with the board of the Cape St. Claire Improvement 
Association and they have approved our plan pending approval of the county.  I will 
include their certificate of approval.

5. Our carport is needed because we have two electric cars that require a covered car 
charging station for extra safety. 

6. Our carport is also needed because it would help protect our cars from the weather.  
And it would allow us to enter and exit the vehicles under cover as we are both senior 
citizens.

 

 

Thank you,

 

Paul and Alexa Bryan



















Paul and Alexa Bryan

1080 Broadview DR

Annapolis, MD 21409

Critical Area Report Narrative 

1. We are proposing to build a carport on our residential lot.
2. We have some maples and pine trees in the front of the property.  And we have some 

holly, poplar, and pine in the backyard.  A total of 13 large trees with a canopy of about 
5000 sf.  Most of the trees are within 10’ of the property lines and are on the long sides 
of the property.  None of the trees will be disturbed by the carport.  And no vegetation, 
except for grass will be disturbed by the carport.

3. We will install gutters on the carport and direct the runoff towards some small gardens.
4. The impervious surfaces before construction is 2201 square feet.  And after construction 

is 2875 square feet.
5. There are no habitat protection areas on the property. 





Jose E Ramos Roman 
1078 Broadview Dr 
Cape St. Claire, MD, 21409
Date 

Cape St Claire Home Owners Association  

Dear Cape St Claire Home Owners Association :

I m Paul Bryan neighbor and my understanding Paul is building a car port at 1080 Broadview Dr
Cape St. Claire MD, 21409 adjacent side to my asphalt driveway. I have no issues concerning Paul 
building the carport and authorizing the building of such structure if it does not protrude my 
property line.  
 
If you have any questions, I can be reached at 443-306-7516 or email at ramosj9@gmail.com 
 
Sincerely, 

Jose E Ramos Roman 






